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Official Minutes of the Academic Senate Executive Council �
Ocean Avenue Campus, Room R518 �

2004May12 �

2003-2004 Council Members Present David Yee, Fred Teti, Francine Podenski, Glenn Nance, Rosemary 
Brinson, Dominique Chapuis, Fred Chavaria, Ann Clark, Ophelia Clark, Sum1y Clark, Maria Franco, Darrel 
Hess, Lynda Hirose, Camille Hoffman, Christopher Johnson, Winnie Leong, Madeline Mueller, John Odell, 
Pablo Rodriguez, Lisa Romano, Louis Shubert, Chris 

Adoption of Agenda 
Council adopted by consensus the agenda with minor changes. 

III. � Announcements: 
• � Denton Crews, Consultant, CCSF: The Group Wise email system suffered a hard disk crash. 

People with email addresses beginning with A-J are affected. The situation will continue until 
sometime later this week. To keep from losing the entire Group Wise system, we have had to stop 
queuing email from outside A-J people on Group Wise. This email is available on fog. The Help 
Desk can reactivate your fog email account and change your password if needed. 

• � Mueller: Share the Holiday with the Music Department's end-of-the-semester presentations. 
• � Rodriguez: The Mission Campus will have a farewell party, 11:30-1:00 p.m. on Friday May 21, 

2004. 
• � Yee: AFT2121 will have an end-of-the-semester party 3:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. at the AFT office, 311 

Miramar Ave., near Ocean Avenue, on Friday, May 21, 2004. 

IV. � Approval of April 28, 2004 minutes 
Council approved by consensus the minutes (with corrections) for April 28, 2004. 

V. � Officers' Reports 
A � President Yee 

(1) � I want to thank Lynda Hirose for the wonderful "Wok on the Wild Side" program put on by 
the Department of Culinary Arts and Hospitality Studies. 

(2) � I would also like to thank Council for the support that they gave me during my term as 
President of the Academic Senate. 

(3) � I was the only community college representative at the Statewide IMPAC meeting which 
oversees articulation between Community Colleges and the U.C. and C.S.U. systems. 

(4) � There is an ongoing discussion as to whether the ceremonies for new Tenured Faculty should 
be continued. I expressed the opinion that it should be continued. 

B. � First Vice President Teti 
(1) � I gave the Academic Senate report to the Board of Trustees at its April meeting 
(2) � I will be chairing a meeting of the Academic Policies Committee on Monday, May 17, at 2:15 

p.m. in Arts 303, on the Ocean Avenue Campus. The Committee will hear proposals from the 
English and ESL Departments' Curriculum Committees on Written Expression requirements. 
All are invited to attend. 

C. � Second Vice President Podenski: 
(1) � I met with the Chair of the English Department to discuss the proposed State Academic Senate 

English graduation requirement proposal that is coming forward. There are a number of people 
at the State level who are pushing to make English lA the English graduation requirement. The 
State Academic Senate will vote on this next spring. 

1 �





p. 3 of 4 

D. Report on Proposed Changes to Program Review for Instructional Units: Podenski 
The Office of Research and Planning is working on a new version of the document that we 
reviewed at our last meeting. After the last Program Review Committee meeting, it was 
agreed that a question asking what a Departments plan is in assessing Student Learning 
Outcomes would be included in the Review. Learning Outcomes would include objectives as 
stated in the course outline, and other activities. This would give departments the option of 
using course objectives as an option in Student Learning Outcomes. This seemed to address 
the concerns that Council had at our last meeting. If council has any questions or concerns, 
they can put them on the Council email. 

VIII. New Business: 
A. Report on Spring State Academic Senate Plenary: Yee/Teti/Podenski/Nance 

Each of the Officers reported on the workshops that they attended and their other 
experiences at the State Plenary Session. 2"' Vice President Podenski distributed prepared 
notes about her experiences. 

B. � Special Order of Business: Trustee Lawrence Wong 
Lawrence Wong, President, CCSF Board of Trustees, indicated that he supports AFT' s 
proposed criteria for placement and movement of current and new faculty hired into the non­
M.A. disciplines, but he was not speaking for the CCSF Board. A top priority at a recent 
Board retreat was District diversity. The Board will now look at the various aspects of 
diversity and identify the areas where improvement is needed. Trustee Wong thanked 
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X. Election of Officers: Fan 
Frederick Teti was nominated for and elected by acclamation as President. �
Lisa Romano was nominated for and elected by acclamation for First Vice President �
Sunny Clark was nominated for acclamation 

ed by acclamation for 

for acclaed by acclamation as 



RESOLUTION FOR CRAIG KUHNS 

WHEREAS, Craig Kuhns served on numerous Business Department Committees, 
including hiring, retention, tenure review, faculty evaluation, and master plan; and 

WHEREAS, He served on the International Student Scholarship Fund and mentored 
students in the Foreign Students Program; and 

WHEREAS, He graciously and with high regard interacted in an outstanding manner 
with his students, in current semesters and for the 41 years of his teaching; and 

WHEREAS, He created a major in General Business, enabling students, upon 
completion of the major, to effect direct transfer to business programs at four-year 
institutions; and 

WHEREAS, He established liaison with the University of California, Berkeley, Haas 
School of Business, leading to acceptance of a General Business course for full credit; 
and 

WHEREAS, He was exceptionally instrumental in assisting students to transfer 
successfully to many prestigious institutions of higher education, as a result of the 
preparation and instruction provided to the students in his classes; and 

WHEREAS, He delighted in assisting his students to success during his long career and 
in maintaining extensive contacts with alumni and they with him; and 

WHEREAS, He was a world traveler, both in military and civilian life; and he readily 
and enthusiastically shared experiences and information gathered with his students and 
colleagues; and 

WHEREAS, He served as a mentor to all his students, including international students 
who continued frequent contact with him over the years and from locations all over the 
world; therefore be it 

RESOLVED, that the CCSF Academic Senate Executive Council recognize and 
commend Craig Kuhns for life-long dedication to the faculty, staff and students of the 
San Francisco Community College District. 


